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Wastewater Interconnect Project – Phase III, Part IV Coronado Road 

January 8, 2020 

 

The City of Fort Myers continues work to replace underground sewer mains connecting to 

the Central Advanced Wastewater Treatment Plant. Phase III of the project replaces 

underground sewer pipe along Coronado Road from Cortez Boulevard to US-41; Nelson 

Street from Coronado Road to Braman Avenue; east on Braman Avenue to Grand Aveue; 

and north on Grand Avenue to Hanson Street.     

 

Grand Avenue from Hanson Street to Braman Avenue will be closed to through traffic 

while crews rebuild the roadway.   

o Local traffic only will be maintained.   

o Closure will remain in place during daytime and nighttime/overnight hours 

until work is completed. 

o Through traffic to follow detour signs.   

o Residents and businesses may need to access your property from a different 

direction. 

 

Some sidewalks may be closed during the project. Crews are working in and near the 

roadway.  Drivers, pedestrians and bicyclists should use caution and be aware of 

construction equipment and vehicles entering/exiting streets in the project area.  Flaggers will 

be onsite during normal work hours to assist motorists through the construction zone.  This 

schedule may be subject to change due to inclement weather and unforeseen underground 

conditions.  Phase III of this project is expected to be complete in spring 2020. 


